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 On Sunday, Oct. 19, 2014 the City of 
Glen Cove Volunteer Fire Department 
held their annual Open House. This is 
always a fun-filled and educational event 
which features tips on fire prevention; 
demonstrations on how firefighters tack-
le house, car and stove fires; and how 
firefighters conduct the evacuation of 
buildings. Children of all ages enjoyed 
fire truck rides, a tour of the firehouse, 
and getting to know our City’s firefight-
ers. In addition, our firefighters remind 
us to check the batteries in our smoke 
and carbon monoxide alarms. 

Glen Cove Firehouse Opens Its Doors to Community 

 Mayor Reginald Spinello and the City 
Council recognized former City employ-
ees Susan Chiclacos, Joan D’Ambrosio, 
Carol Kasyjanski and Linda VanVelsor 
(represented by her grandson) at the 
City Council meeting earlier this month. 
They are retiring from their respec-
tive position—finance, payroll, public 
works, and assessment—in Glen Cove 
City Hall, having served Glen Cove resi-
dents for up to three decades. On behalf 
of the City’s residents, Mayor Spinello 

City Honors Retirees for Decades of Exemplary Service

Glen Cove Volunteer Firefighter Jerry Morales; City Councilwoman Pam Panzenbeck; Joseph Capobianco; firefighter Bridget Niece; 

Chief of Auxiliary Police Mike DiLeo; Firefighter Tom Underhill; Fire Chief Joe Solomito; and 2nd Assistant Chief Bob Marino. 

Mayor Reginald Spinello participated in the 

Glen Cove Volunteer Fire Department’s dem-

onstration of the repelling of someone to safety 

from a multi-story building. 

congratulated the retirees and applauded 
them for exemplary service.

Councilpersons Anthony Gallo, Jr., Efraim 

Spagnoletti, Pamela Panzenbeck, Timothy 

Tenke, Anthony Jimenez, Michael Famigliette, 

Susan Chiclacos, Carol Kasyjanski, Mayor 

Reginald A. Spinello, Joan D’Ambrosio, 

and Chris Nielsen accepting on behalf of his 

grandmother, Linda VanVelsor.
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From the Desk of Mayor Reginald A. 
Spinello
The 2015 Proposed Budget— The 2015 
proposed budget is a fair and reasonable 
budget which allows us to make good 
use of what little the city has in revenue 
while highlighting the benefits of pru-
dent expense management. The tax levy 
is increasing by 1.64 percent.  In this 
instance that translates to a property tax 
increase of $38 for a home with an as-
sessed value of $500,000. Commercial 
property taxes are going DOWN $80 for 
every $500,000 of assessed value. Resi-
dents who qualified for the STAR pro-
gram will get the refund sometime next 
fall. Some highlights of the proposed 
2015 budget: we budged $200,000 for 
tax certs and termination pay but it only 

Mayor’s 

Column

represents a portion of what’s needed 
for the 2015 year. Our revenues reflect 
a budget that does not over-state the rev-
enue or under estimate the expenses.  We 
are able in 2015 to use revenue from the 
proposed sale of land on East Island as 
well as from the settlement of outstand-
ing court cases. In addition to helping us 
on the revenue side, it gives us an oppor-
tunity to lower our legal cost projections 
because cases that were active for years 
and carried great legal expenses will 
no longer exist. Additionally, with the 
help of the Controller we were able to 
identify almost $300,000 in “left over” 
capital funds and apply that money to-
ward  reducing the our debt service re-
quirement. A savings of 1% tax increase 
was realized by this transaction. (Every 
$290,000 in expenses increases the tax 
levy by 1 percent). Salary and overtime 
this year are projected to end the year 
at or below budget. Our cash flow was 
managed well, resulting in no need for 
short term borrowing which will result 
in a reduction in our stress level by the 
State Comptroller next year.  Our Volun-
tary Separation Incentive Package cre-
ated job opportunities, promotions and 
will reduce the payroll costs in 3 depart-
ments for the 2015 year. We achieved all 
of these things without cutting services 
and without layoffs. In fact, most resi-
dents have commented that our services 

have improved. We still have a long way 
to go, but I am confident that we can get 
to a much better place financially if we 
continue to manage our expenses, grow 
our revenue base, and better utilize our 
under-performing assets. The City Coun-
cil will be voting on the budget Tuesday, 
Oct. 28.
Illegal Housing— The City continues to 
aggressively and successfully combat il-
legal housing. Thanks to the public's re-
sponse to our request for information, and 
the combined efforts of the Department 
of Code Enforcement, our special inves-
tigator and the City Attorney's office, we 
have commenced a record 8 prosecu-
tions this past week! These prosecutions 
involve violations including overcrowd-
ing, use of the property inconsistent with 
the applicable zoning regulations, and 
basement apartments. Those prosecuted 
include homeowners who live in one part 
of the home while renting out other por-
tions, tenants involved in subletting, and 
absentee landlords. In addition, to com-
bat illegal housing which decimate our 
neighborhoods and jeopardize safety, we 
adopted new policies which include the 
following: mandatory prosecution in the 
instance of cellar and/or attic habitation; 
removing the discretion on housing mat-
ters from code enforcement officials and 
placing the decision on whether or not to 
prosecute with the City Attorney; an ad-
dition to the City Code called "presump-
tions" which address possible illegal 
housing conditions based upon sightings 
from the exterior of a home. We have 
also implemented a stipulation that desk 
appearance tickets may be issued to the 
occupants of illegal housing. There will 
be no plea bargains unless and until there 
is proof of compliance with city code--
all  pleas are conditional and require 
that compliance be maintained. The City 
presently has five pending prosecutions 
against one single (corporate) landlord 
that owns approximately 20 properties 
throughout Glen Cove. Please continue 
to call in tips and information to my of-
fice at 676-2004 or to Code Enforcement 
at 320-7869.
CPU Implemented—Our Police Depart-
ment's Crime Prevention Unit (CPU) 
was recently appointed. It is an under-
cover, anti-crime unit staffed with two 

members of our department. CPU is 
comprised of one detective and one of-
ficer, both of whom were chosen based 
on their proven track record of activity 
and resourcefulness. To accomplish their 
goals, both overt and covert methods of 
investigation will be implemented with a 
specific focus on people who choose to 
sell or use drugs in our community.
Trick or Treat this Weekend—On Oc-
tober 25, the Business Improvement 
District is once again sponsoring a Chil-
dren’s Halloween Parade on School 
Street. At noon there will be a Scary Sto-
ry Hour at The Regency Assisted Living, 
94 School Street. Parade registration is 
from noon until 1 p.m. The parade will 
step off at 1 p.m. from the corner of 
School Street and Highland Road. Chil-
dren are encouraged to wear their cos-
tume and may trick or treat after the pa-
rade at Downtown BID stores displaying 
a participation poster. After the parade in 
Village Square, from 1 p.m. until 3 p.m. 
everyone can enjoy a special appearance 
by The Maniac Pumpkin Carvers; the 
Fun Bus; a costume contest sponsored 
by Christina Mercurio, DDS; a pie-eat-
ing contest sponsored by the Downtown 
Café; cocoa by Starbucks and pie bake-
off contest. For your convenience regis-
tration forms for the events are available 
at www.glencovedowntown.org and for 
more information, please call the BID at 
759-6970.
On October 26, our Parks and Recreation 
Department is holding the fourth annual 
Spooktacular Howl’oween Pet Parade 
in partnership with PETCO and Scoopy 
Doo. The emcee is once again the cat’s 
meow, Dale Zurbrick (Z). The fun begins 
at 11 a.m. with registration behind City 
Hall. The parade begins at noon from 
behind City Hall to Village Square. All 
peticipants will be judged eligible for 
awards in six categories including Best 
Costume, Best Pet/Owner Costume duo 
and more.  Pet-related vendors will be on 
hand, goodie bags will be distributed and 
dog owners will be able to register their 
canines for a NY State license. Registra-
tion forms can be downloaded from the 
City of Glen Cove website at www.glen-
cove-li.us. For more information please 
call Parks and Recreation at 676-3766

School Crossing Guards Needed
The City of Glen Cove has part-time positions available for School Crossing 

Guards. Please call 676-4814 for an application and more information.
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 Faith Scanlon has been in the Junior 
Auxiliary in the  North Shore LIJ vol-
unteer program since 2010, until she 
graduated high school in 2013. She 

’

by Kevin Horton

served in the program always to the best 
of her ability.  She was a volunteer who 
gave the organization 100 percent all the 
time.
  In her senior year she was on the ju-
nior council as vice president for 2012-
2013, also worked as a fundraiser for the 
hospital, the proceeds from that helped 
the Breast cancer program at LIJ.
  After leaving for college and using her 
experience from volunteering, she ap-
plied to work at a Mission in the small 
village of Gualose, in Las Pinitas, El. 
Salvador.  As she explained in a letter 
to me that she learned to pray and listen 
to the struggles that these people had in 
life.  At the mission she learned carpen-
try by helping to build bathrooms and a 
classroom for their church.
  From that experience Faith learned 
what it means to be truly faithful, re-
gardless and live through severe poverty.  
Through the experiences as a volunteer 
at the hospital and also in El Salvador 
she has learned what it means to give 
back to communities and the world.

One of Our Great volunteers

Come Enjoy Casino Night 
 

Friday, November 7, 2014

7 pm - 11 pm

All Saints Regional Catholic School, Glen Cove

Casino Night

$50 donation;  Professional gaming tables, prize wheel, 

Texas hold 'em, raffles cash bar and more! 

Price includes buffet dinner, 

$50 in poker chips and soft drinks.

www.asrstars.org/casinonight

516-676-0762

Forchelli, Curto, Deegan, Schwartz, 
Mineo & Terrana, LLP (the Firm) is 
pleased to announce attorneys to the 
2014 New York Rising Stars® Super-
Lawyers list.

 SuperLawyers, a Thomson Reuters 
business, is a rating service of outstand-
ing lawyers who have attained a degree 
of peer recognition and professional 
achievement. The annual selections are 
made using a rigorous multi-phased pro-
cess that includes a statewide survey of 
lawyers, an independent research evalu-
ation of candidates, and a peer reviews 
by practice area.
 Andrea Tsoukalas, a resident of 
Roslyn, concentrates her practice in 
zoning, land use, environmental and 
municipal law matters.  Ms. Tsoukalas 
represents a wide variety of clients in-
cluding national corporate chains, local 
developers and small business owners in 
the development of commercial and resi-
dential properties.  Ms. Tsoukalas also 
has substantial experience in appellate 
practice and civil litigation. She litigates 
contract and real estate claims, corporate 
and partnership disputes, and regulatory 
claims arising out of building and zoning 
code violations.  Ms. Tsoukalas is gen-
eral counsel to the Long Island Gasoline 
Retailers Association, a nationally rec-
ognized non-profit trade association with 
over 600 members. Andrea Tsoukalas 
was honored by the Long Island Busi-
ness News with its 40 Under 40 Award 
(2012). Most recently, she was listed by 
the same publication as a ‘Who’s Who 
in Women in Professional Service.’ She 
is also a member of the New York State 
Bar Association, Nassau County Bar As-
sociation, and Nassau County Women’s 
Bar Association. In addition, she is Trea-
surer of the Nassau County Women’s 
Bar Foundation.
  Eli Elbaum, a resident of Sea Cliff, 
concentrates his practice in all aspects 
of municipal law, including zoning, land 
use, environmental, transactional and re-
lated litigation matters.  Mr. Elbaum reg-
ularly appears before numerous munici-
pal boards and agencies throughout Long 
Island. In addition, he frequently appears 
in District Court for property-related vi-
olation matters. Mr. Elbaum previously 
practiced in New York City and often ap-
peared before New York City's Board of 

Congrats to Tsoukalas and Elbaum

Standards and Appeals, Environmental 
Control Board, and Landmarks Preser-
vation Commission. Mr. Elbaum repre-
sents a wide variety of clients, including 
national corporate chains, local develop-
ers, and small business owners in the de-
velopment of commercial and residential 
properties. Mr. Elbaum is a member of 
the New York State Bar Association and 
The Retail Network trade association. 
His co-authored article, “Zoning Boards 
Give New Meaning to What Constitutes 
a Detriment to the Character of a Neigh-
borhood,” was published in the New 
York Real Estate Journal.

Andrea Tsoukalas

Eli Elbaum

 On October 9th, NS Kiwanis 
introduced Catherine M. Lepone, repre-
sentative from Making Headway Foun-
dation, who spoke on the urgency of 
research in the field of helping children 
with brain and spinal cord tumors and 
other serious neurological illnesses.
  Unfortunately research in this 
field seems to have reached a plateau 
because funding has been at a relative 
standstill.  Research for adult illnesses, 
on the other hand, has escalated success-
fully and  our society must now look to 

Ns Kiwanis Welcomes Making Headway 

Foundation Speaker

Photo: L to R:  Cath-

erine Lepone receiv-

ing Certificate of Ap-

preciation for all the 

good work she is do-

ing, from NSK Pres. 

Julia Salat

stepping  up research for these children 
who are subjected with innumerable sur-
geries at a very early age and experience 
a challenging and many times a painful 
existence..  The necessity for advance-
ment in treatment through research must 
be publicized so these children may look 
forward to a normal life with an average 
life span as well. .  
  For more information contact 
Making Headway Foundation, Inc at 
catherine@making headway.org
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Sunday, November 2, 2014
12:00 p.m. – 1:30 p.m.
Pre-Nursery through Grade 12

Open House

I’m Ready.
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Portledge School, 355 Duck Pond Road, Locust Valley, NY 11560

516-750-3203 www.portledge.org
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Mayor Reginald Spinello, the Glen Cove Beautification Commission, the Glen Cove Boys & Girls Club, members of Glen Cove CARES 

(Cancer Awareness Resource Education Source), Councilwoman Panzenbeck, and Coleen Spinello planted pink tulip bulbs in Glen Cove’s 

Gardens of Hope last Saturday morning. The Gardens of Hope are a breast cancer awareness effort launched by the founder of Glen Cove 

CARES, the late Terry Petikas.  Next spring, blooming pink tulips will serve as a reminder that early detection is the best defense in fighting 

cancer. And where there is awareness, there is hope.

Planting Spring Blossoms for Cancer Awareness
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Keep Glen Cove
Moving Forward!

GLEN COVE CITY COUNCIL

ELECT

CAPOBIANCO
Joe

Vote

NOVEMBER 4TH

Vote Row “B” “C” or “D” 
Paid for by Glen Cove Republican Committee

The Glen Cove High School girls basketball team was invited to participate in the prestigious KSA Holiday Basketball Tournament that will be held in Orlando, Florida this December. The 

tournament brings to the court teams from all over the United States that would otherwise not be competing. It is held in the finest professional and amateur athletic venues around the na-

tion with teams seeded into brackets that will provide an appropriate level of competition. Big Red Girls Basketball held a fundraiser this past weekend the proceeds of which will help offset 

expenses for their journey to Orlando. For more information, please email snphillip@gmail.com . Mayor Reginald Spinello attended last weekend’s fundraiser and is pictured with the team, 

Coach Mayo and Coach Ingram.

Go Big Red Girls Basketball!
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Special Thanks
To The Editor, 
 The entire Pemberton Family would 
like to express our sincerest apprecia-
tion to everyone for the outpouring of 
help and sympathy during our mourning 
the loss of our mother, grandmother and 
wife, Vera Pemberton.  Losing her leaves 
a large void in our family and it was 
comforting to see so many in the com-
munity come forward and help as they 
did.
 While so many came to our aid we 
would like to especially thank Chef Jea-
nine V. DiMenna, Frank Venturino and 
the staff of The View Bar and Grill, John 
Zozzaro and the staff of the Downtown 
Café, Codge and David Whitting and 
staff of the Whitting Funeral Home, 
Mayor Spinello and all the good folks at 
Glen Cove City Hall, and Chief Whitton 
and the Glen Cove Police Department.  
A very special thanks to Father Bob Ro-
meo of St. Boniface Martyr Church in 
Sea Cliff for his heartfelt conduction of 
the services for one of his longest serv-
ing parishioners.
 As any family that loses a loved one 
would know of the difficulty and sorrow 
it may bring, it was so good to be part 
of a community of family and friends 

that step up at times like these.  Thanks 
everyone.

With love and appreciation,
The Pemberton Family

For Capobianco 
To The Editor, 
 In the upcoming election for the Glen 
Cove City Council the best choice is Joe 
Capobianco to move Glen Cove forward.  
Joe has made Glen Cove his home since 
he emigrated from Italy as a child.  He 
has become an accomplished attorney 
and has the needed knowledge and skills 
that are required to be a Council Member 
in our city that is forever changing.
 Joe Capobianco has the voice that 
will help lead Glen Cove in these times 
of challenging quality of life issues that 
we are all facing.  He will join the fight 
to combat illegal housing and to pre-
vent further overcrowding of residential 
homes.  He will work to maintain budget 
constraints and look to prevent waste of 
taxpayer dollars.  He will work with the 
Council and the Mayor to make Glen 
Cove a place where people will want to 
continue calling it their home. 
 I ask you all to join me this Election 
Day on November 4th and VOTE FOR 
JOE CAPOBIANCO!

Sincerely,
Brian F. Pemberton

Councilperson elect
To The Editor,
 It’s only been recently that I have re-
ceived any information regarding Mr. 
Joseph Capobianco, the Republican can-
didate for City Council. In a recent letter 
to the editor I found out he had possibly 

twelve best friends and in a delivered 
campaign piece I found out he was an 
associate lawyer for four years and since 
then has been practicing in Garden City 
“concentrating in areas of commercial, 
real estate, corporate and bankruptcy 
law.” I found out he used to be a Direc-
tor at NUMC and continues to serve as 
on the Board of Managers at the YMCA 
(one of twenty four). In a more recent 
letter to the editor, Mr. Capobianco is 
still vague on what credentials he may 
have to be a City Councilperson. Unfor-
tunately, no where can I find any history 
of Mr. Capobianco being involved in his 
community, our community Glen Cove.
 Teri Moschetta on the other hand is 
quite involved. I had the honor of serving 
with her on the Zoning Board of Appeals 
for seven and a half years, where she still 
serves the City since her appointment in 
2005. She was on the Board of Directors 
of the Glen Cove Industrial Develop-
ment Agency for number of years and is 
a leader in an assortment of National Hu-
man Rights campaigns.
 On June 26, 2014, at the City Council 
meeting, I asked of the City Council for 
some background information on Re-
publican Joseph Capobianco, as he had 
been proposed to be appointed to the seat 
of our recently departed Nick DeLeo, a 
Democrat. On that evening Mr. Capobi-
anco professed to believe he had what it 
took to be a Councilman, as he had im-
migrated to this country in 1963, was the 
son of an immigrant landscaper and had 
climbed the ladder to success and was 
“eminently” qualified to be a Council-
person. We all are sons and daughters, 
grandsons and granddaughters or great 
grandsons and great granddaughters of 
immigrants. How does that qualify him 
over anybody else? Additionally at that 
time, he indicated he would not give 
any further information and said he was 
“not going to lower myself and pander 
and kowtow to this City Council because 
I am above that”. The City Council are 
residents too, who answer to the people. 
If Mr. Capobianco will not disclose 
himself to the Council, then how can 
we trust him to represent the citizens of 
Glen Cove? I had simply asked for some 
background information of an individual 
who was being proposed to represent me 
and my neighbors. I still have yet to re-
ceive a viable answer.
 Teri is out there working for us ev-
ery day and has been doing so for many 
years. Ask her a question she gives you 
the answer. If she doesn’t have an answer 
she will find it out & get back to you. A 
rarity in this world and current adminis-
tration.  She has Zoning and City Plan-
ning experience.  Teri is there for us now 
and is our obvious choice for the future.

Drew Lawrence

For Moschetta
To The Editor, 
 We are writing to express our support 
for Teri Moschetta for City Council. We 
have lived next door  to Teri since 1998. 
Over the years we have come to know 
her as a wonderful neighbor and  
concerned resident.
 Teri cares deeply about our neighbor-
hood and our city. She has volunteered 

her time on the city’s Zoning Board of 
Appeals and Industrial Development 
Agency. This has given her experience 
in  learning about some of the issues that 
affect our city as a whole and that are im-
portant to the various neighborhoods that 
make up our city. She would bring the 
experience that she gained from these 
positions to the City Council.
 Teri has also served as the President 
of our neighborhood association for the 
past nine years.  During that time, she 
has worked hard to improve the quality 
of life in our neighborhood by working 
with the city to address concerns like 
parking issues and road and sidewalk 
maintenance, as well as by keeping the 
neighbors informed and engaged. For 
example, she has been instrumental in 
organizing the neighbors to conduct 
massive litter pickups and triangle park 
beautifications, which always conclude 
with a neighborhood get together. She 
also is proactive in sending out newslet-
ters that inform our neighbors about is-
sues that may be of importance to us.
 Not only is Teri a great neighbor to our 
neighborhood, she is also a great neigh-
bor to our family. We can always rely on 
Teri to keep a watch on our home when 
we are away and she is always there for 
our children, supporting them and en-
couraging them to do their best.
Teri will be a welcomed and positive 
member of the City Council. She will 
bring her strong advocacy talents to the 
council and will work for all Glen Cov-
ers. Please vote for Teri on November 4.

Sincerely,
Cindy and John Rogers

For Moschetta
To The Editor, 
 I am writing this letter in support of 
Teri Moschetta, candidate for Glen 
Cove’s City Council. I feel compelled to 
write because so rarely does a commu-
nity have the opportunity to elect a gov-
ernment official whose fundamental goal 
is to offer her time and energy to make 
her community a better place to live, and 
that alone is Teri’s reason for running for 
Glen Cove City Council.
 I have known Teri since high school 
where I admired her as a smart athlete 
and scholar, but it has been as an adult 
that I really got to know her and my 
respect and admiration has only grown 
stronger. Teri is a leader who inspires 
enthusiasm in others. She knows how 
to bring people together as a team to 
achieve goals. Her energy is positive 
and contagious. As a business owner, I 
appreciate Teri’s judicious approach to 
projects. Teri’s career as a risk manage-
ment professional has taught her to look 
at all sides of a challenge, studying all 
the implication and potential issues. Af-
ter 37 years in business on Long Island, 
I can appreciate this type of approach, as 
mitigating risk saves valuable resources.
 When Teri gets involved you can count 
on things happening. She is smart, en-
gaging, and tireless. Glen Cove residents 
would be lucky to have her working for 
them.

Andrea M. Miritello
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 During their regular meeting on Oc-
tober 14, 2014, Mayor Reginald A. 
Spinello and the Glen Cove City Coun-
cil appointed the Glen Cove Recreation 
Commission. Among the goals of the 
Commission is the oversight and promo-
tion of City assets which fall under the 
responsibility of the Parks & Recreation 
Department; to ensure that Glen Cove’s 
recreational facilities are being used in 
a fair and equitable fashion; the devel-
opment and implementation of a User 
Agreement for all entities using City fa-
cilities; maximizing the revenue stream 
by seeking additional outside groups to 
use the facilities; and to review the bud-
gets and fee structures for all leagues and 
entities utilizing City assets that have 
User Agreements (non-rentals) in an ef-
fort to ensure that all fees being charged 
to the public are fair, reasonable and af-
fordable.
  The Commission at-large members 
serving a three-year term are: Peter Cic-
cone, Kenneth Pilla, Brian Simmons, 
Steven Tripp, and Michael Zangari. 
Commission League representatives 
serving a one-year term are: Richard 
Borer (Glen Cove Jr. Football & Cheer-
leading); Daniel Cox (Glen Cove Jr. Soc-
cer); Salvatore Farrugia, (Adult League); 
John Maccarone, (Glen Cove Jr. Base-
ball/Softball); and Brian Neice, (Glen 
Cove Jr. Lacrosse). Councilman Michael 
Famiglietti is the Commission’s acting 
chairman and Councilman Anthony Gal-
lo, Jr. is the City Council liaison.

Glen Cove Recreation Commission Appointed

Pictured, left to right, behind the dais in Main Chambers of City Hall are: Glen Cove City Councilpersons Anthony Gallo, Jr., Efraim Spagno-

letti, Pamela Panzenbeck, Mayor Reginald A. Spinello, Timothy Tenke, Anthony Jimenez, and Michael Famigliette. Pictured, front, left to right: 

Recreation Commission members Kenneth Pilla, Peter Ciccone, Michael Zangari, Daniel Cox, Brian Neice, Salvatore Farrugia, and Darcy 

Belyea, the City’s Director of Parks and Recreation.
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Calling All Glen Cove Pets!

4th Annual Spooktacular 

Howl’oween Pet Parade Oct. 26
 The City of Glen Cove Parks & Recreation Department, in 
partnership with PETCO of Glen Cove and Scoopy Doo Dog & 
Geese Waste Removal, is pleased to invite pets and their human com-
panions to the 4th annual Spooktacular Howl’oween Pet Parade on 
Sunday, Oct. 26 at noon in downtown Glen Cove.

 Pets of all species, shapes and sizes are welcome; costumes 
are optional!  The undertaking will begin at Pulaski and Glen Streets 
with the final resting place in Village Square.  All participants will be 
judged and eligible for awards in six categories which include “Best 
Pet/Owner Costume,” “Smallest Pet,” “Largest Pet,” and more.

 Pets are urged to bring their human companions to the rear 
entrance of Glen Cove City Hall starting at 11:00 a.m. to register.  
Participants can also register in advance by downloading a registra-
tion form at www.glencove-li.us.  There will be goodie bags and 
participation prizes for all.  Vendors will be on hand with giveaways 
and items for sale. Refreshments will also be available. Dog owners 
will have an opportunity to register their four-legged friends for New 
York State licenses during the event as well.

 For further information, or to participate as a vendor, please 
call the City of Glen Cove Parks & Recreation Dept. at 676-3766 dur-
ing business hours.
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 Almost a decade ago, the dream of 
building the Victorian Communications 
Center at the North Shore School District 
began when Superintendent Dr. Edward 
Melnick approached Technology teacher 
Bruce Fichtman with an innovative idea 
of renovating an existing classroom 
at the high school into a student oper-
ated communications studio. Mr. Fich-
tman said, “I countered Dr. Melnick’ s 
proposal with the vision of designing a 
Victorian-style building from scratch 
with my students in the LI Studies (LIS) 
Program that would be located on school 
grounds.” He continued, “The Victorian 
house construction tied in perfectly with 
our Long Island Studies curriculum, in 
which high school seniors study in-depth 
local history and literature and then take 
on the multi-year task of building a us-
able structure that represents our rich 
North Shore history.”
  On September 18, 2014, the dream 
became a reality as the Viking Founda-
tion joyously celebrated the grand open-
ing along with past and present Board of 
Education members, administrators, fac-
ulty, staff, students, and numerous North 
Shore community members. Dr. Mel-
nick welcomed everyone in attendance 
and whole-heartedly thanked the many 
people involved. He stated, “This was 
a wonderful, collaborative effort made 
possible by the generous financial sup-
port of the Viking Foundation along with 
Bruce Fichtman and local citizens who 
shared their craft and expertise with our 
students and faculty.” He proudly added, 
“It truly exemplifies project-based learn-
ing at its best – the kind of learning that 
our students will remember forever.”
  Dr. Melnick summarized that this 
beautiful communications center located 
at the front entrance of the North Shore 
High School campus will provide a rich 
and authentic interdisciplinary experi-
ence in multimedia for our students now 
and in the future. The curriculum will in-
clude the following: the study of broad-
cast journalism, pre/post production of 
digital video editing, camera, lighting, 
and composition, the development of 
screenplays and storyboards, student 
produced documentaries, short films and 
newscasts, in-house interviews with se-
lected guests, the broadcast of sporting 
and theater events via the internet, stu-
dent operated internet radio station, and 
the development of music videos.”
  Mr. Fichtman said, “My students and 
I were so lucky and thankful to have the 
opportunity to work alongside numer-
ous local community members for the 

From Dream To Reality
Grand Opening Of The North Shore Schools Victorian Communications Center                                                                           

past seven years. Masters of their trade, 
these volunteers acted as both mentors 
and teachers to our students, providing 
authentic learning experiences that are 
not found in any standard textbook.”
 He proudly proclaimed, “Today, I con-
gratulate all 325 students in the LIS pro-
gram who worked so hard over the past 
ten years on this project. You should feel 
very proud of your accomplishment. It is 
with great pride that I look at this stu-
dio, knowing that it was built by student 
hands. The structure and everything it 
encompasses is a testimony to the value 
of a progressive, rigorous, interdisciplin-
ary program in the North Shore School 
District.”  
  At the ceremony, other speakers in-

cluded Viking Foundation Board Mem-
ber, Mr. Phil Como, President and CEO 
of Bethpage Federal Credit Union (a 
major contributor), Mr. Kirk Kordelski, 
and North Shore High School Principal, 
Albert Cousins. Mr. Como discussed the 
involvement of the Viking Foundation 
and passionately reminded everyone of 
the numerous community members and 
alumni that came forward to donate to 
this project. He stated that, “It is a strong 
indication of what type of education the 
North Shore School District represents.” 
He added, “The North Shore Schools is 
one of the best school districts in the state 
and across the nation. More than 175 
students entered kindergarten this year 
and will have access to ample resources 
along with the dedication and commit-
ment of our entire faculty and staff. 13 
years from now these children will be 
better prepared to embark on their next 
step in life.”
 He was followed by Mr. Kordelski 
who communicated how Bethpage Fed-
eral Credit Union is actively involved 
with partnering with school districts. He 
mentioned that his son attends the North 

Shore Schools and looks forward to the 
production of a new TV commercial for 
his company in the near future!
  The North Shore School District again 
would like to thank everyone who par-
ticipated in this tremendous undertak-
ing. Mr. Fichtman said, “I cannot thank 
the members of the Viking Foundation 
enough for providing the vision, fund-
ing, and opportunity for North Shore 
students over the past seven years to con-
struct the communications studio. And, 
of course, the students and I could not 
have attempted or completed a project of 
this scale without the assistance, wisdom 
and knowledge of members of the local 
community. Thank you to administrators 
Superintendent Dr. Edward Melnick, 
Assistant Superintendent for Instruction, 
Rob Chlebicki, and Assistant Superin-
tendent for Business, Olivia Buatsi, John 
Hall, Facilities and Operations Manager, 
John Hall and his staff, North Shore 
High School, Jerry Boertzel and Jerry 
Blackburn, Gerard Pascucci and Todd 
Siewers) North Shore High School tech-
nology teachers Tom Melito Bob Sather, 
and Teresa Paolilli-Schiano and her fash-
ion design students for the red ribbons. It 
takes a village, many thanks to John Wi-
erzbicki of JRW Electric, Glenn Bunce 
and his sons Jonathan and Brian (North 
Shore graduates and former Long Island 
Studies Students), Gaspare Saracino of 
Saracino Construction, Ernie DiVincen-
zo, former Long Island Studies students 
Matt Papiro, Ned Houghten and James 
Grennan of Papiro Landscaping and 
Grennan Irrigation Systems, Cap Me-
chanical, Empire State Land Surveyor, 
PC, Mario Fischetti Nursery, Inc., Gio-
radano’s Country Garden, LEB Electric, 
Walter J Moretto, Inc., V. Papasidero & 
Sons, Bob Parrett, Savin Engineers, PC, 
Universal Testing & Inspeciton Services, 
Inc., Jeff Barwick, and our friends at 
BBS Architecture and Engineering
  The Victorian Studio is the first build-
ing at the North Shore School District 
that will be heated and cooled using 
geothermal energy. In addition, the LI 
Studies (LIS) Program, is just one of 
five interdisciplinary humanities courses 
offered to seniors at North Shore High 
School. Several other school districts 
have visited North Shore to observe our 
senior programs which have been recog-
nized asPrograms of Excellence by the 
New York State Council of Teachers of 
English.
  In closing, Mr. Fichtman so elegantly 
said, “It is both an honor and privilege 
to be a school teacher in the finest school 
district in New York State, if not the 
nation, in which the local community, 
Board of Education and administration, 
are willing to support learning experi-
ences such as the Long Island Studies 
program and the Victorian Studio proj-
ect. Programs such as these provide its 
students with a challenging, engaging, 
and enriching lifelong educational expe-
rience.”

GIVE THANKS-GIVE BLOOD

On Sunday November 9th, St. Rocco's Church will sponsor its 

Annual Blood Drive, from 8am-2pm in the Madonna Room. 

Please contact the Church at 676-2482 for more information

A dream becomes a reality as the North Shore School District holds a ribbon cutting ceremony 

for the new Victorian Communications Center (located on the high school campus) built by 

students in the Long Island Studies Program under the direction of teacher Bruce Fichtman 

and local community members. It was made possible by the generous financial support of the 

Viking Foundation. (Photos by Adrienne Daley)
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Friends Academy admits students of any race, color, national and ethnic origin to all rights, privileges, programs and activities available to students at the school.   
Friends does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, national or ethnic origin in the administration of its educational policies,  

admissions policies, financial assistance program, athletic and other school-administered programs. 

Lower School  
Open House

Call 516-393-4244 to RSVP 

Begins promptly at 8:30 AM

Thursday, Nov. 6th
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 Sea Cliff Arts Council presents the 
Photography of Dan Jenny, on view at 
Daniel Gale/ Sotheby's of Sea Cliff. Af-
ter a career on Wall Street, Dan began his 
photography business over 7 years ago. 
He now works for Jump Visual which is 
a high-end real estate visual marketing 
company. "Looking back I was always 
into photography. I always would have a 
camera on me going all the way back to 
college. What I personally like to shoot 
is a remote, an unoccupied beach or 
the view from the peak of a mountain, 

SCAC Art Opening this Sunday

a scene I may never see again." This 
amazing group of photos will be on view 
through the end of January. Please join 
us for the Art Opening this Sunday, from 
3 pm to 5 pm at 266 Sea Cliff Avenue. 
All welcome to attend. Refreshments 
will be served. Special thanks to the staff 
at Daniel Gale/ Sotheby's for hosting 
another wonderful art show. If you are 
interesting in exhibiting your artwork at 
Daniel Gale or Sea Cliff Village Library, 
contact seacliffartscouncil@gmail.com. 

Teaching Character 
Since 1876

Strong Minds. 

Kind Hearts.

Collaboration, creativity, teamwork,  
ethics – and character.  These are  

by standardized tests. At Friends we see 
these values as paramount to a student’s 
growth and core to our Quaker mission.

270 Duck Pond Road, Locust Valley, NY www.fa.org
Friends Academy admits students of any race, color, national and ethnic origin to all rights, privileges, programs and activities available to students  

at the school.  Friends does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, national or ethnic origin in the administration  
of its educational policies, admissions policies, financial assistance program, athletic and other school-administered programs. 

Middle/Upper School Open House

Call 516-393-4244 to RSVP 

Begins promptly at 8:30 AM
Tuesday, Nov. 4th

 On September 28, 2014, Glen Cove 
celebrated its Hispanic American heri-
tage with food, music, vendors, and en-
tertainment. The event was sponsored 
by La Fuerza Unida de Glen Cove board 
members and the organization’s execu-
tive director, Alberto Munera. The mis-
sion of La Fuerza Unida is to improve 
the social, literary, educational, cultural, 
and economic conditions of Hispanic 
Americans in Glen Cove. Pictured at the 

Hispanic American Heritage Fair in Glen Cove

event are, left to right: Deputy Mayor 
Barbara Peebles, Joseph Capobianco, 
Alberto Munera, executive director of La 
Fuerza Unida, Mayor Reginald Spinello 
and his wife, Coleen, and City Council-
woman Pam Panzenbeck.
 
Dancers performed for the audience showing 

traditional Spanish dance. 

([photos by Samantha Horton) 
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 Numerous students, faculty, 
parents, and community members enthu-
siastically lined up to kick-off the 10th 
Annual North Shore Schools Home-
coming Parade at Glenwood Landing 
School. Leading the parade was the 
American Legion Glenwood Landing 
Post 336 followed by the NSHS Drum 
Line directed by Mr. David Soto, North 
Shore Cheerleading team, Board of 
Education including Superintendent Dr. 
Edward Melnick, Assistant Superinten-
dent for Instruction Rob Chlebicki, and 
Assistant Superintendent for Business 
Olivia Buatsi, the Booster Club, the Vi-
king Foundation, various Parent Organi-
zations, and the Glenwood Landing Fire 
Department, just to name a few!
  Dressed in maroon and white, 
numerous North Shore High School stu-
dents showed their school spirit by de-
signing decorative floats, wearing face 
paint, and waving flags and balloons. 
They were accompanied by Principal 
Albert Cousins and Assistant Principals 
Jen Imperiale and Kevin Kurrus. Middle 
School students and faculty along with 
Principal Dr. Marc Ferris and Assistant 
Principal Rachel Green led a float sym-
bolizing the school’s theme, E3 (Every-
one Matters, Everyone Cares, Every-
one Learns). Elementary children and 
teachers from Glenwood Landing, Glen 
Head, and Sea Cliff enthusiastically held 
banners and walked with their respec-
tive principals including Mrs. Bridget 
Finder, Mrs. Lori Nimmo and Mr. Chris 
Zublionis. Also, many school clubs and 
sports teams/travel sports teams proudly 
walked in the parade. In addition, the 
NS High School Homecoming King & 
Queen (Simran Arya & Nicholas Hart-
man), as well as the Senior Citizen King 
& Queen (Floyd Green and Jean Quar-
tarolo), proudly waved to the crowd!  
To their delight, enthusiastic commu-
nity residents happily lined the streets 
applauding, cheering, and sounding 
their horns for the North Shore Schools 
Homecoming festivities!
 The parade culminated at the 
high school where over hundreds of 
residents participated in the third annual 
North Shore HomecomingCarnival and 
Arts Celebration. It was organized and 
supported by the Homecoming Com-
mittee, the parent association in each of 
the schools, the Arts Angels, the Athletic 
Booster Club, and students in commu-
nity service at the high school under the 
direction of Christine Halloran under the 
direction of Christine Halloran.  From 
10:30 AM to 1 PM, children of all ages 
happily engaged in fun carnival games, 
challenging booths including a dunk 
tank, and exciting inflatable rides. You 
could see the joy on everyone’s faces 
as older students assisted younger ones, 
teachers and students led various games 
and activities, and faculty members 
plunged into the dunking booth!  But, 
that wasn’t all! The middle school stu-
dents participated in the 1st annual color 
war and high school juniors and seniors 

Vikings Victorious, 52-31! 2014 Homecoming Celebration

Thank You North Shore Community! 
played a flag football game!  Through-
out the day, the Athletic Booster Club 
grilled delicious food for everyone to 
enjoy at the concession stand, and the 
Parent Organizations along with high 
school classes and clubs sold various 
North Shore merchandise in support of 
our schools and programs.
 As the carnival ended, a large 
crowd happily jammed into the Stadium 
Track & Field for a fabulous pregame 
show including the Kindergarten Fun 
Run, 1st Annual Elementary Football 
Skills Contest, Pulse Dance Team, Drum 
Line and Viking Cheerleaders!  High 

School Band Conductor David Soto then 
led the North Shore High School Pep 
Band and Drum Line in the “Star Span-
gled Banner” followed immediately by 
the Viking Football game. In an action-
packed game, the Vikings were narrowly 
defeated by Valley Stream North, 15-7.
 Thank you to the entire commu-
nity for an amazing North Shore Schools 
Homecoming 2014! It was an amaz-
ing day for everyone! Our appreciation 
goes out again to the students, faculty 
and staff, Board of Education, parents, 
businesses, American LegionGlenwood 
Landing Post 336, North Shore Kiwanis 

Club, Glenwood Landing Fire Depart-
ment, Booster Club, Arts Angels, Viking 
Foundation, Parent and Community Or-
ganizations, and all of the athletic teams/
travel teams and musicians that partici-
pated in making the 10th Annual North 
Shore Schools Homecoming a tremen-
dous success!   

Article by Shelly Newman

Photos by Adrienne Daley and Shelly 

Newman. Pictured are many wonderful pho-

tos from North Shore Schools Homecoming 

Celebration 2014 on Saturday, October 18!
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Come Join in the Fun!!  

 Free Food & Drinks  

 Learn about Fire 

Prevention & Emergency 

Preparedness 

 Fire Engine Rides!!!  

 Interactive Smoke House 

 Meet your local 

volunteer firefighters 

and EMT’s  

 Tour the Firehouse 

 Safety Displays  

 And More!!!!  

*Extrication Demonstration* 

!

HUGE TAG SALE

Sunday, November 9

 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

CTI Synagogue in 

Glen Cove

Free!

Early Bird Preview

Saturday, November 8, 7-9pm

$8 admission

Treasures culled from the North Shore 

homes of members and friends of Con-

gregation Tifereth Israel (CTI) in Glen 

Cove will be on display at a giant tag 

sale on Sunday, November 9, from 9 

a.m. to 4 p.m. Admission to the Sun-

day sale is free. A special two-hour 

sales preview is offered on Saturday, 

November 8 from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m. Ad-

mission for the preview sale is $8. Most 

remaining merchandise will be sold on 

Monday, November 10 from 10 a.m. to 

2 p.m. for a set fee per bag.

On sale will be an extensive selection of 

new and gently used clothing for men, 

women and children in all sizes. Also 

available at the CTI sale will be house-

wares and furniture, small electrical 

appliances, lighting fixtures, exercise 

and sports equipment, linens, jewelry, 

decorative items, cookbooks, toys, chil-

dren’s books, and much, much more. 

CTI is located at 40 Hill Street, at the 

intersection of Landing Road and Cot-

tage Row.  

Long Island’s oldest continuously op-

erating Jewish congregation, CTI has 

provided Jewish programming and 

education to the Long Island commu-

nity since 1897.  For further informa-

tion about the November 9 tag sale, call 

(516) 676-5080. For information about 

programs and activities at CTI, log onto 

www.ctionline.org. # # # 10/14

Listing

Sunday, November 9, 2014

9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Huge Multi-Family Tag Sale

Congregation Tifereth Israel

40 Hill Street, Glen Cove

(516) 676-5080

Free admission

Public Invited!
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PUBLIC NOTICE

Notice of Election
Glenwood Water District
Notice is hereby given that the Annual 
Election will be held on the 9th day of 
December 2014 at the Glenwood Wa-
ter District office, 6 third Street, Glen-
wood Landing,N.Y between the hours 
of 6:00pm and 9:00pm for the purpose 
of electing one (1) commissioner of the 
District for a term of three (3) years, 
commencing January 1, 2015.
    Notice is further given that the pursu-
ant to Subdivision “20” of Section 215 
of the Town Law, a Resolution has been 
adopted by the Commissioners of such 
District providing that candidates for the 
District Office shall file their names with 
the Secretary of the District at the Water 
District Office, 6 Third Street, Glenwood 
Landing, NY, no later then 4:00pm on 
November 17, 2014 and in addition, re-
quire that such nomination be submitted 
in petition form, subscribed by not less 
then twenty-five (25) qualified registered 
voters of the District.

Dated: October 16, 2014                        
Peter A. Hesse

Glenwood Landing, N.Y                         
Chairman of the Board 

of Commissioners
-----------------------------------------------x
RESOLUTION  NO. 54,   YEAR 2014
BE IT RESOLVED, that the 2015 Sea 
Cliff Village General election will take 
place on Wednesday, March 18, 2015, 
for the purpose of electing the following 
officers of the Village:
A Village Mayor for a term of two years 
for the Office presently held by Bruce 
Kennedy, whose term expires April 6, 
2015; a Village Trustee for a term of two 
years for the Office presently held by 
Carol Vogt whose term expires April 6, 
2015; and a Village Trustee for a term of 
two years for the Office presently held 
by Edward Lieberman whose term ex-
pires April 6, 2015.

Dated:  October 14, 2014                               
Marianne Lennon

Sea Cliff, NY                                       
Village Clerk

-----------------------------------------------x
RESOLUTION NO. 56, 2014
RESOLVED, that Central Avenue, from 
Sea Cliff Avenue to Summit Avenue be 
closed on Friday, September 7th, from 

4:00pm to 9:00pm for the “Chill Out in 
Sea Cliff”.

Dated:  October 14, 2014                              
 Marianne Lennon

Sea Cliff, NY                                       
Village Clerk

-----------------------------------------------x
Notice is hereby given that the fiscal af-
fairs of the Glen Cove City School Dis-
trict for the period beginning on July 1, 
2013 and ending on June 30, 2014, have 
been examined by an independent public 
accountant and that the report and man-
agement letter prepared in conjunction 
with the external audit by the indepen-
dent public accountant has been filed in 
my office where it is available as a pub-
lic record for inspection by all interested 
persons.  Pursuant to Article 35 of the 
General Municipal Law, the District’s 
Board of Education may, in its discre-
tion, prepare a written response to the 
report of external audit and management 
letter prepared by the independent public 
accountant and file any such response in 
my office as a public record for inspec-
tion by all interested persons no later 
than 90 days after their presentation to 
the board.
Ida Johnson
District Clerk
Glen Cove City School District
-----------------------------------------------x
LEGAL NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a 
JOINT PUBIC HEARING will be held 
by the Glen Cove City Council and Plan-
ning Board on November 5, 2014 at 8:00 
p.m. at Council Chambers, City Hall 9 
Glen Street, Glen Cove, New York, when 
all interested persons will be given an 
opportunity to express their views on the 
following application:
LIVINGSTON 
DEVELOPMENT CORP.
The applicant is seeking site plan and 
subdivision approval from the Planning 
Board, and density bonuses and waivers 
from the City Council, pursuant to Sec-
tion 280-73.3 of the City’s zoning code, 
entitled “Glen Cove Avenue Redevel-
opment Incentive Overlay (RIO-GCA) 
District”, to permit the development of 
approximately 3.96 acres of land with 
approximately 196 residential condo-
miniums and related improvements.  

LEGAL NOTICE
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT the Glen Cove City Council adopted the following 
Ordinance at the City Council Meeting of October 14, 2014:
 
BE IT ORDAINED, that Section 265-49 (Time Limit Parking) of the Code of Ordi-
nances as it relates Cedar Swamp Road, is hereby amended as follows:

This Ordinance shall take effect 3 days after publication.
Tina Pemberton
City Clerk
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------x

The density bonuses sought from the 
City Council are for structured park-
ing, streetscape improvements and on-
site recreational amenities.  The waivers 
sought relate to the affordable housing 
and hillside protection provisions of the 
City’s code.
The property is located on the easterly 
side of Glen Cove Avenue, both north 
and south of Craft Avenue, and north of 
Ralph W. Young Avenue, and is desig-
nated as Section 21, Block 244, Lots 55, 
60 and 66, and Section 21, Block 38, and 
Lots 152, 196, 202 and 203 on the Land 
and Tax Maps of Nassau County.

Hon. Reginald A. Spinello, Mayor
Glen Cove City Council

Hon. Thomas Scott, Chairman
Glen Cove Planning Board

--------------------------------------------x
Statement of ownership management 
and circulation.
Title of publication: The Gold Coast Ga-
zette
Frequency of Publication: Weekly Pub-
lication
Complete mailing address of known of-
fice of publication: 57 Glen Street, Glen 
Cove, N.Y. 11542, Nassau County.
Complete Mailing Address of Headquar-
ters of General Business Office of Pub-
lisher: 57 Glen Street, Glen Cove, N.Y. 
11542, Nassau County.
Publisher/Editor, Kevin C. Horton, 57 
Glen Street, Glen Cove, N.Y. 11542, 
Nassau County.

 For the first time, Glen Dance Studio 
is offering Special Needs Dance Classes. 
Director, Kim Leary, has always believed 
that ALL children can dance!  Some-
times parents of special needs children 
are hesitant about enrolling their children 
in a group activity.  After living with her 
beautiful niece who is autistic, Kim be-
came determined to add a class for these 
special children.  We are proud to say 
that Ms. Callie joined the Glen Dance 
staff in September.  Callie has a degree 
in Dance from LIU and has taught Spe-
cial Needs dance students at the Queens 
Central Y.  She has worked with children 
with Autism, ADD, ADHD, severe anxi-
ety etc.  We are so excited to have her 
bring this program to Glen Dance!
 The class will be offered on Mondays 
from 4:15-5:00 PM for Special Needs 
students in K-5 starting in October 2014.  
The class will be a general introduction 
to dance.  Music will be kept at a modest 
volume for children who may be sensi-
tive.  Typical children will “assist” the 
class to help serve as models for the spe-
cial needs children.  We are very excited 
about this new program.  Please pass this 
information along to anyone you know 
whit a Special Needs child.

CALL GLEN DANCE STUIO TO 
HOLD YOUR SPOT:
(516) 674-0082
Or e-mail us at:
GlenDanceStudio@optonline.net

 Dance is a terrific form of self-expres-
sion, exercise and creativity for all. Here, 
two parents of children with special 
needs discuss how dance classes have 
benefited their kids.
 In what ways is dance class beneficial 

Glen Dance Offers Special 

Needs Dance Classes
for children with special needs? Carol 
Greenstein, parent of Hannah, age 6, 
Down syndrome: Dance class is benefi-
cial because it is social, fun, and gives 
children a way to express themselves. 
Hannah loves to move to music, it makes 
her happy.
 Michael O’Donnell, father of Kiera, 
age 6: Dance aids with body awareness 
or a comfort with/understanding of one’s 
abilities. Dance also helps with confi-
dence and social skills. Despite society’s 
acceptance and the myriad programs 
now available to children with special 
needs, there is still a stigma associated 
with special needs. Interacting with oth-
ers of like needs, in a non-judgmental 
setting, with a trained a patient instruc-
tor, enhances and encourages both so-
cial integration and confidence. On a 
more artistic note, dance allows creative 
expression, both individually and in a 
group setting, encourages exercise, and 
promotes healthier living. An argument 
can be made that dance stimulates the 
intellect and learning as well.
 How, if so, does it help with social, 
physical, and learning skills?
Michael O’Donnell: According to Dr. 
Reuven Feurstein, a world-renowned 
cognitive psychologist, known for his 
groundbreaking research in cognitive 
modifiability, the “Mind-Body approach 
… advocates activating the body in or-
der to more readily access and focus the 
mind.”   
 As a parent of a child with special 
needs, I have seen this at work firsthand. 
When children are engaged with the 
world around them, they are more pre-
pared to interact with it, learn from it, 
and contribute to it. Dance is a vehicle 
that stimulates this engagement

Average No. copies each issue during the 
preceding 12 months.
A. Total no copies (net press run) 7,500
B. Paid and / or requested circulation (1) 
outside county 168 (2) paid or requested 
mail subscriptions (including advertis-
ing proof copies, exchange copies) 2400 
(3) sales through dealers and carriers 
3650 (4) Other classes 150. C. total paid 
or requested circulation 6,368. D. Free 
distribution (Samples, complimentary 
and other free) (1) outside 294 (2) In 
county 200 (3) other classes 75 (4) Free 
or nominal rate distribution outside mail 
250. E. Total free Normal Rate Distribu-
tion (Sum of 15d and (1) (2) (3) and (4) 
819 F. Total distribution (sum of 15c and 
15e) 7,187 G. copies not distributed 250. 
H. total (sum of 15F and g) 7,437. I per-
cent paid (15c divided by 15f times 100) 
88.6%
Single issue published nearest to filing 
date. A. total no copies (net press run) 
7800. B. Paid and/ or requested circula-
tion (1) 223 (2) Paid or requested mail 
subscriptions (including advertising 
proof copies, exchange copies) 1854 (3) 
Sales through dealers and carriers 3,650 
(4) Other Classes 150 E. Total free or 
nominal rate distribution 1,626. F. Total 
distribution (Sum of 15c and 15e) 7,503. 
G. Copies not distributed 250. H. Total 
(sum of 115f and g) 7,753. I.  Percent 
paid (15c divided by 15f times 100) 
78.3% 
-----------------------------------------------x
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Obituaries
Herbert Winslow

Winslow, Herbert “Bud” Jr, 85, of Lo-
cust Valley on Oct 19, 2014 surrounded 
by his family. Loving husband of the late 
Nancy.  Devoted  father of Nancy (Pe-
ter) Dyer, Tracey Taylor, Thomas (Kim) 
Winslow and Susan (Michael) Parente. 
Proud grandfather to Torre, Haydon, 
Adam, Nicholas, Christian and Jordan. 
Brother to William Winslow 
He was a dedicated veteran of the US 
Marine Corp., and attended Springfield 
College on the GI Bill.  He taught physi-
cal education at Seaford Manor School 
where he was famous for his “Gym 
Nights”. He enjoyed coaching football, 
basketball and his true passion, lacrosse.  
His presence as a lifeguard on the lo-
cal North Shore beaches that began as a 
summer job lasted 68 years and included 
becoming one of the first  North Shore 
Aquatics Coordinators for the Town of 
Oyster Bay earning him the endearment 
of “The Chief”, a job that he reluctantly 
retired from only last year.
He was a member of the LV Fire Dept., 
LV Republican Club, Red Cross Water 
Safety Instructors Assoc., LI Lacrosse 
Officials Assoc. and the Mill River Rod 
& Gun Club as well as a life long vol-
unteer of the Grenville Baker Boys’ and 
Girls’ Club. Bud has touched the lives 
of so many and always found the best in 
people. 
Funeral Services at LV Reformed 
Church.  In lieu of flowers, contributions 
may be made to the Bud Winslow Me-
morial Scholarship Fund c/o Grenville 
Baker Boys’ and Girls’ Club , 135 Forest 
Ave., Locust Valley 11560.
Arrangments by Whitting Funeral 
Home.

Giovannina Valente
VALENTE, Giovannina ‘Jenny’ of Shir-
ley, NY formerly of Sea Cliff, NY on 
October 17th, 2014 age 50. Beloved wife 
of Manny. Loving mother of Manny Jr. 
Dear sister of Michael, Tommy, Carmel-
la, Frank and Angelina. Also survived 
by many nieces and nephews. Visitation 
at the Funeral Home of Dodge-Thomas 
Glen Cove. Mass at the Church of St. 
Rocco. Interment Private. Donations 
may be made to the American Cancer 
Society. DodgeThomas.com

Fiorina Lisena
LISENA, Fiorina of Glen Cove, NY on 
October 18th, 2014 age 53. Beloved wife 
of Mario. Loving mother of Raffaele, 
Tommaso and Stefania. Dear sister of 
Carmelina (Giovanni), Maria (Carmine), 
Giuseppe (Laura), Salvatore and Rita 
(Eduardo). Also survived by many niec-

es and nephews. Visitation at the Funeral 
Home of Dodge-Thomas, Glen Cove. 
Mass at the Church of St. Rocco. Inter-
ment Holy Rood Cemetery. DodgeTh-
omas.com

Fanny Luke
LUKE, Fanny C. of Locust Valley and 
Manhattan, NY on October 16, 2014 age 
91. Fanny was born in Boston i 1923, 
a daughter of Mr. & Mrs. Louis Curtis, 
formerly of Chestnut Hill and Man-
chester, Mass. She was married in 1955 
and is survived by her devoted husband 
David L. Luke, III, her sisters Polly, 
Kay, and Laura, many nieces, nephews, 
and other equally devoted family mem-
bers. She graduated from the Westover 
School in 1941. In 1943 she joined the 
U.S. Navy Waves, and after training, 
she was involved in the final modifica-
tion of combat aircraft for U.S. Naval 
Forces in the Pacific Theatre, including 
the very planes which the man she later 
married was then flying in combat. She 
completed her Military Service in 1946. 
She subsequently attended Radcliff Col-
lege, receiving a B.A. degree in 1951. 
She worked briefly for Houghton, Mif-
flin and also for Harvard University, and 
then moved to New York. In New York 
she took courses at the Bank Street Col-
lege of Education and then devoted near-
ly 12 years to teaching young children 
primarily at the Episcopal School. From 
1972-1980, she served on the Board of 
the Westover School. She has been a 
member of the Board of the City Gar-
dens Club and served as President of the 
Club for two years. She has been active 
in her Churches in New York and Locust 
Valley. The burial will be private in the 
Locust Valley Cemetery and a Memorial 
Service will be held at St. John’s of Lat-
tingtown, 325 Lattingtown Rd. Locust 
Valley, NY on Friday, October 24th at 
11am, to be immediately followed by 
a Reception at The Piping Rock Club, 
150 Piping Rock Rd. Locust Valley. Ar-
rangements entrusted to Dodge-Thomas 
Funeral Home of Glen Cove. In lieu of 
flowers, memorial gifts can be made to 
the Westover School, 1237 Whittemore 
Rd. Middlebury, Conn. 06762-0847. 
www.DodgeThomas.com

Frances Nilsen
Nilsen, Frances M. of Glen Cove, NY 
on October 18, 2014.  Beloved wife of 
the late Kenneth.  Loving mother of Leif 
(Donna) and Lars (Karin).  Dear sister 
of Lorraine, Don and Connie.  Cherished 
grandmother of Kristian and Erika. Fu-
neral Service held Our Saviors Lutheran 
Church, Glen Head, NY.  Interment pri-
vate.  Arrangements by Whitting Funeral 
Home.

North Shore 
Monuments
Plaques and Sandblasting

QUALITY WORKMANSHIP 
FOR FOUR GENERATIONS

Quality Granite In All Colors
Work done in all cemeteries

759-2156
Showroom: 

677 Cedar Swamp Rd.
Brookville, N.Y. 11545
Mon-Fri: 10am to 6pm

Saturdays 4pm  (closed Sunday)

GLY 
Religious Store

Vestments

Chalices

Pyxes
We can help you select by 

phone and deliver to any 

location on L.I. 

Call us at (516) 656-0330

32-34 School Street

Glen Cove, NY

Open Mon-Sat 9-5

Sea Cliff Arts Council presents the Photography of Dan Jenny, 

on view at Daniel Gale/ Sotheby's of Sea Cliff. 

After a career on Wall Street, Dan began his photography business over 7 years 

ago. He now works for Jump Visual which is a high-end real estate visual mar-

keting company. "Looking back I was always into photography. I always would 

have a camera on me going all the way back to college. What I personally like 

to shoot is a remote, an unoccupied beach or the view from the peak of a moun-

tain, a scene I may never see again." 

This amazing group of photos will be on view through the end of January. 

Please join us for the Art Opening this Sunday, from 3 pm to 

5 pm at 266 Sea Cliff Avenue. All welcome to attend. Refresh-

ments will be served. 

Special thanks to the staff at Daniel Gale/ Sotheby's for hosting another won-

derful art show. If you are interesting in exhibiting your artwork at Daniel Gale 

or Sea Cliff Village Library, contact seacliffartscouncil@gmail.com.

Councilpersons 

Anthony Gallo, Jr., 

Efraim Spagnoletti, 

Pamela Panzenbeck, 

Timothy Tenke, Antho-

ny Jimenez, Michael 

Famigliette, Susan 

Chiclacos, Carol 

Kasyjanski, Mayor 

Reginald A. Spinello, 

Joan D’Ambrosio, 

and Chris Nielsen 

accepting on behalf 

of his grandmother, 

Linda VanVelsor.

City Honors Retirees for Decades 

of Exemplary Service
 Mayor Reginald Spinello and the City Council recognized former City employees 
Susan Chiclacos, Joan D’Ambrosio, Carol Kasyjanski and Linda VanVelsor (rep-
resented by her grandson) at the City Council meeting earlier this month. They are 
retiring from their respective position—finance, payroll, public works, and assess-
ment—in Glen Cove City Hall, having served Glen Cove residents for up to three 
decades. On behalf of the City’s residents, Mayor Spinello congratulated the retirees 
and applauded them for exemplary service.
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Answer to last weeks Crossword
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 This week’s celebrity was born on 
Jan. 5, 1890 in New Orleans, Louisiana. 
She had a delightfully irksome, viper-
tongued presence and usually played 
roles older than she was. She began her 
five decade career in New York playing 
an elderly lady in the 1910 production 
of “The Concert.” She was 20 years old 
at the time. She continued on Broad-
way stage after her successful debut 
and became a generally unsympathetic 
audience favorite in such popular shows 
as “Daddy Long Legs”. “Lilies of the 
Field”, and “The Awful Truth” for the 
next two decades. All these plays even-
tually were made into films, unfortunate-
ly without our celebrity and years after 
their Broadway presentations.
Our celebrity began dividing her time 
between theater and film in the early 
1930s wreaking havoc and rattling the 
nerves of many male and female stars 
with her imperious gallery of class-
conscious matrons, haranguing wives, 
acidulous spinsters and aggressive busy-
bodies. Her pre-Hays Code “classic” 
dress ensemble of suit and tie was waved 
about like a flag in her role as a fellow 
jurist of Edna Mae Oliver in “Ladies 
of the Jury” (1932). Other notable film 
contributions were her cryptic socialites 
in the quality comedies “Libeled Lady” 

(1936) and “Personal Property” (1937), 
both starring Jean Harlow. A particular 
standout and the movie role she is prob-
ably best remembered for was her un-
tidy, hen-pecking wife, “Agatha Souse”, 
in the comedy classic “The Bank Dick” 
(1940), the prime source  of W.C. Fields’ 
misery.

Last Week’s Celebrity 
 Last week’s celebrity was Lee Pat-
rick. The same year, after her success in 
“The Maltese Falcon” (1941), Warner 
Brothers tried to market her in a murder 
mystery series, as a crime-solving nurse, 
which was a popular studio action based 
on the past successes of series winners 
such as “The Thin Man”, “The Saint”, 
The Whistler”, and Edna Mae Oliver’s 
“The Miss Hildegard Martha Withers” 
series. Unfortunately, it didn’t catch the 
public’s attention. She had already ap-
peared in films such as “The Sisters” 
(1938) with Bette Davis and worked with 
her again in “Now, Voyager” (1942). She 
also did “Mrs. Parkington” (1944) with 
Greer Garson, “Mildred Pierce” (1945) 
with Joan Crawford and “Vertigo” 
(1958) with Jimmy Stewart. As TV came 
into popularity, she appeared in Ida Lu-
pino’s “Mr. Adams and Eve”, and Walter 
Brennan’s “The Real McCoys”. She is 
probably best remembered as the flighty 
“Mrs. Cosmo Topper” with Leo G. Car-
roll, Anne Jeffreys and Robert Sterling 
on CBS TV’s “Topper” based on Thorne 
Smith’s book, which was made into the 
1937 film, of the same title, with Cary 
Grant, Constance Bennett and Billie 
Burke as “Mrs. Topper.”
Patrick died suddenly of cardiac arrest 
four days after her 81st birthday on Nov. 
26, 1982.

Cirrect callers: Will and Babs Hutchins, 
Don Adams, Mario Moccia, Roberta 
Pezza
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE

Sixties' Sitcoms
by Myles Mellor

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16

17 18 19

20 21

22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

31 32 33 34 35

36 37 38

39 40

41 42 43

44 45 46 47 48

49 50 51 52 53 54 55

56 57

58 59 60

61 62 63

Across

1. ___ de Triomphe
4. Cover
10. Big butte
14. Dairy farm sound
15. Marvel Comics mutant
16. Sounds of amazement
17. Larry Hagman starred in it
20. ___ star
21. Bad atmosphere
22. Average
23. ___ McNally (mapper)
24. Honey
28. Sort
31. Not together
35. Canal of song
36. John Astin comedy
39. Succotash ingredient
40. Flaky things
41. Egg warmer
42. Decorative pin
44. ___ of Maine (toothpaste 
brand)
45. Kind of dancer
49. Wool source
52. Raised
56. Castaway locale?
58. Gem stone
59. Breast plates
60. USMC rank
61. Roams
62. Faze
63. It’s cut and dried

Down

1. Independent chieftains
2. Isuzu model
3. Some trousers
4. Stick in one’s ___
5. Holy man
6. Old fish provide it
7. Minor quarrel
8. Islam’s global gathering
9. Medical procedures
10. Single-cell organism

11. Seemingly forever
12. Small piece of wood
13. Between ports
18. Tol followers
19. “It ___ Necessarily So”
23. View from Jidda
24. Little League coach, often
25. Doom
26. Love feasts
27. Invoice word
28. Camera part
29. Cheerful tune
30. Custodian’s collection
31. Make permanent
32. Pump, e.g.
33. Graceful bird
34. Commanded
35. Australian runner
37. TV monitor?
38. Deluge refuge
42. Spelling of “Beverly Hills 90210”
43. Graphics machine
44. Fixed charges
45. 8 pts.
46. Spinachlike plant
47. Andrea Doria’s domain
48. In a strange way
49. Eager
50. Mangrove palm
51. Elated
52. Building block
53. Attention-getter
54. Cambodian currency
55. In ___ (actually)
57. Ottoman officer

Dear Great Book Guru, 
Last weekend I attended an amazing 
Fred Stroppel production THE BLIND 
TRUTH- the story of the life and music 
of Vinny St. Marten .  During the inter-
mission, we were marveling at  Vinny’s 
incredible story - when someone men-
tioned a book   about a young writer  
who took the stories of Russian émigrés 
, picking and choosing details to create 
new life stories.    It sounded interest-
ing…are you familiar with it?  
Fan of THE BLIND TRUTH

Dear Fan of THE BLIND TRUTH,   
What a great show and I just heard it 
will be performed again  in November.    
Daniel DiPietro recommended A RE-
PLACEMENT LIFE by Boris Fishman 
last month and I enjoyed it immensely. It 
is the slyly humorous and moving story 
of young Slava Gelman, an undervalued 
junior editor for a New York magazine 
who is convinced by his grandfather to 

- Ann DiPietro

write a restitution request for World War 
II reparations from the German govern-
ment. Huge problem-  the old man has 
no basis for the claim, so Slava must use 
details from his decreased grandmoth-
er’s horrific wartime experiences. Soon 
he finds himself writing dozens of these 
life stories for neighbors and friends. 
The lines between truth and fiction cross 
while Slava struggles to reconcile loy-
alty to family,  aversion to fraud, fear of 
deportation, and a growing  pride in his 
writing.    Colorful characters and love 
interests abound but the novel’s greatest 
attraction for me lay in its portrayal of 
South Brooklyn’s Soviet émigré com-
munity.  Highly recommended!

 A citation of recognition was 
presented by Mayor Spinello to SAGE 
president Marilyn Brenner at a donor 
appreciation evening reception held Oc-
tober 9th at the Glen Cove Senior Cen-
ter. The event was held for supporters of 
the center through SAGE. There was a 
wine tasting and presentation by The Sea 
Cliff Wine Merchant and hors d'oeuvers 
donated by the Atria Senior Living. 
Music by the Continentals was enjoyed 
throughout the evening. A tour of the 
Center showed donors some of the many 

SAGE Foundation Donor 

Appreciation Reception
programs senior center participants have 
available to them. Brain Fitness, Adult 
Day Care, Golden Gallery, arts, music 
and exercise are part of daily programs. 
A video on ageism was shown and will 
soon be available to groups and organi-
zations in the area. The Virtual Senior 
Center program was highlighted. With 
help from SAGE it will be helping many 
home bound seniors connect with the 
Center’s programs from their homes. It 
was an enjoyable and informative event.
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Gold Coast  Productions
www.gcproductions.net

Jonathan & Sons
Automotive Repair and Towing Service

Auto Repair & Towing Service
Tel: 516-482-0559
Tel: 516-671-2400

170 SEA CLIFF AVE. 
• GLEN COVE

1-888-414-5858

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

SLAND TAXI

500N Broadway
Ste. 231

Jericho, NY 11753
(516) 676-0070

Fax: (516) 676-0258

ANYTIME- ANYWHERE

516-671-0707
24 Hour Door to Door service

All Airports ~ Credit Cards Accepted ~ 

Medicaid Accepted

Drivers wanted on all shifts

M
I
D

Kevin Losee
Sales/ Leasing Consultant

Rallye Lexus- 516-629-7617
20 Cedar Swamp Rd.
Glen Cove, NY 11542
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MADDALONI JEWELERS

will BUY your

GOLD and DIAMONDS for

C A S H

We are interested in 

ROLEX WATCHES and 

LARGE DIAMONDS
Bruce Kennedy
60 Roslyn Avenue
Sea Cliff, NY
Phone: (516) 609-0328

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

(cell) 516-330-1982     516-227-2208516-277-2208

To advertise in the 

Gazette 

call 516-671-2360
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